Letter 1: From an NDIS Participant
[Your Name]
[Participant Number]
[Address]
[Email]
[Date]
The Hon [Member’s Name]
[Parliament House Address]
Dear [Member’s Name],
I am an NDIS participant in the Hunter Valley, and support coordination is the reason I’m able to live safely, access therapy, and stay connected to my community. My coordinator is the person who helps me make sense of the system — who notices when things go wrong and takes action before a crisis happens.
The Disability Royal Commission recognised that support coordination is not an optional extra. It is a safeguard. It protects people like me from falling through the cracks. But my provider has warned they may not survive if pricing does not change. That would leave me to navigate the system alone — no backup, no connection, no protection.
I respectfully ask you to:
· Urge the NDIA to increase the price limit for support coordination from 1 July 2025, reflecting the full 3.5% wage rise and 0.5% super uplift
· Ensure reforms do not sideline the small, community-based providers who actually make the NDIS work
The Royal Commission didn’t call for cuts. It called for care, rights, and relational support. That means properly funding the people who show up, stick around, and help us stay safe.
Thank you for hearing our voices.
Yours sincerely,
[Your Name]

